Minutes of ERAS Meeting 
 Chapel Park Southport 
May 7, 2010
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 by our President Betsy Kent

Members present: Diane Woodhouse, Connie Berberian, Jeannine Stone, Kay Holtz, Jackie Satterlee, Delores Morgan, Hank Cecce, Chris Thorborg, Doree Tanner, Barb Young, Betsy Kent, Diane Janowski, Denny Smith, Theresa Thomas, Rita Rhodes, Joyce Schwartz, Ruth Donnocker, Glorian O’Sullivan 

The Slate of ERAS Officers for 2010-1011 was voted on and passed.

President……Betsy Kent

Vice-President…..Tess Danaher

Recording Secretary….. Diane Woodhouse and Teri Terwilliger

Treasurer………Alain Goyette

Corresponding Secretary…..Teresa Thomas, Doree Tanner

Newsletter Editor…. Jackie Satterlee

Web Master….. Jackie Satterlee

Exhibit Director….Jeannine Stone

Monthly Programs….. Denny Smith and Diane Janowski

Palette Award Exhibit… 

Chair: Tess Danaher and Joanne Sonsire

Committee: Teresa Thomas, Jeannine Stone, Lucinda

Chemung County Fair……. Delores Morgan

Directory…  Ray Coover, proof readers, Doree, Chris, Jackie

Hospitality…….Chris Thorburg

Picnic……  Kay Holtz

~ Many thanks to Connie Berberian for a wonderful watercolor demo.  She painted and completed a forest and river scene. We really enjoyed it and got a lot of great tips! ~
 EVENTS COMING UP

Eldridge Park
A fun fund raiser for Eldridge Park will take place on Friday July 23rd and Saturday July 24th.  Come and paint outside with other ERAS members! We will be doing painting in the park.  On Sunday July 25th those paintings will be auctioned off.  80% of the money will go to the artist and 20% go to Eldridge Park.  So save those dates and come join in the fun!
Paint 1 day or both or when you can make it. (
Chemung Fair Exhibit:  exhibit at the fair the 1st week in August. Contact Delores Morgan if you want to show your work then.   deehondette@stny.rr.cm or 607-733-0353
   
BUS TRIP
A day trip by bus to the nationally acclaimed Adirondack watercolor show is scheduled for Thursday September 23, 2010.  The bus will be $20.00 and admission to the show is $10.00 (bring with you).   The first ones to pay their money will have first choice of seats on the bus, so get your reservations in as soon as possible.  This will help with the planning too. Please make $20 checks payable to Town of Southport- Memo: old Forge Bus trip.
Heritage Farm:  July 23rd is the exhibit. The theme is Floral.  They take 10%.  If interested contact Doree Tanner.  733-2323
Treasurer:  Dues are due and will be collected at the June picnic or you can mail your $25.00 check made out to ERAS to  

    Alain Goyette
    414 Morrowfield Avenue

    Elmira Heights NY 14904

Jackie Satterlee applied and received a $250 grant from The Arts Council of the Finger Lakes, to cover expenses for our presenters from February to May 2010.   
Alain Goyette will be having back surgery in the near future, and we will let you know when that is if you would like send him a get well soon card.  Thanks Alain for all your help as our treasurer.
 
Exhibits:  Jeannine Stone says that the three extra spots at the Corning Country Club are not ready yet and they are on hold for now.
 
Directory: Ray Coover needs any updates for the ERAS directory now. Please contact him if your address is incorrect in the last directory, or you are a new member.
The show for the Discover Big Flats at Papa Dales restaurant went well.   Many thanks to Rita Rhodes for this opportunity and to Jackie for watching over the exhibit.
NEXT MEETING: 
Friday June 4th at Kay Holtz house. 
41 Meadow Lane

Pine City, NY 14871

Please bring a dish to pass for a picnic outdoors. 
~Two new applicants will be considered for membership at this meeting  ( ~
~ MEETING DATES FOR NEXT YEAR HAVE NOT BEEN FINALIZED YET.  
IT WOULD HELP IF YOU WOULD LET US KNOW OR EMAIL WHICH DAY OF THE WEEK OR MONTH YOU CANNOT ATTEND.  THANK YOU!  erasart@erasart.com
(For example: We cannot meet the first or second Thursday of the month, nor Wednesdays any week)

Denny Smith sent  a video he made of his painting process:

http://www.allencsmith.com/workingfilm.html  

Thank you Denny for sharing this with us.
Respectfully submitted by Diane Woodhouse and Jackie Satterlee.
